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Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has certainly been a fun filled half term, which lots of fantastic learning going on 
throughout pre school, Class 1 and Class 2. The children really have worked hard. 
There have been opportunities when the whole school have worked together on 
activities; it is always lovely to see the older children taking responsibility for our 
younger children, especially our pre-schoolers. 

Year 3, 4 and 5 had another exciting time at their last forest school of the term, the 
sun was shining and the day was filled with exploration, learning, and fun. It’s great 
to see our children so engaged and excited in nature! 

We also had a fantastic turnout for our family breakfast and open morning. It was 
heart-warming to see so many parents join us, creating a strong sense of  
community and support. 

Additionally, our pre-school stay-and-play welcomed many new families, and we 
were thrilled to see so many happy faces and new connections forming. Thank you 
to Kelly and Tammie who organised, baked and hosted the stay and play. What a 
wonderful way to end the term. 

We hope you have a restful half term and we look forward to seeing everyone back 
on Monday 4th November. 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 21ST OCTOBER 2024 

Saturday 26th October  Booking before school club on the gateway for w/c 4th November 

Monday 4th November 

 School door opens at 8:45am and will shut promptly at 

8:55am so that children are in class ready to start their  

learning at 9am, late arrivals will need to be signed in, in the  

admin office 

Tuesday 5th November 
 PE Kit today: Class 2 

 History Workshop Class 2 

Wednesday 6th November  

Thursday 7th November 
 PE Kit today: Class 1, Class 2 

 Skateboarding Workshop—Class 2 

Friday 8th November  

Saturday 9th November  Booking before school club on the gateway for w/c 18th November 

Emails sent this week: Deadline Reminder Skateboarding Workshop, Payment Reminder |Year 5 Skern Lodge, Payment 

reminder Year 6 London Residential, Extended Deadline—Christmas Card, Utilita Cup 



 

 

 

Wow what a wonderful week! We have enjoyed everything bear related!  

We have made bear puppets, drawn our own teddy bears, sorted and counted bears, made 
bear biscuits and we enjoyed making sandwiches for a teddy bears picnic!  

It has been 'beartastic!' 

On Thursday we welcomed lots of families to our autumn stay and play. We had a great time 
and it was lovely to see all the children playing and exploring together. Thank you to all that 
joined us it was great to see you.  

Below is a song we have been singing- see if your children can sing and join in with the  

actions!  

Teddy bear, teddy bear turn around. 

Teddy bear, teddy bear touch the ground.  

Teddy bear teddy bear touch your nose.  

Teddy bear, teddy bear tickle your toes.  

Have a super half term.  

Mrs Stapley and Mrs Tammie 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Preschool - Mrs Stapley 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 1 - Mrs Betts 

It was lovely to see so many of you for breakfast yesterday, I really hope you enjoyed looking 
through the books and seeing the progress that your children are making. 

In drawing club this week, we have been creating our own stories using the ‘Leaf Thief’ by 
Alice Hemming as our inspiration. The children are really beginning to think about how they 
can solve the problems that their characters are facing. 

In maths, in reception we have been matching numerals, quantities and words, and really  
developing our ability to subitise. KS1 have been developing number sense and composition 
of numbers through addition and subtraction. We’ve used our rekenreks quite a lot to find fact 
families and find missing parts of numbers, as well as looking at various ways to write number 
sentences. 

In our foundation subjects next term we will be learning about History – The Gunpowder Plot 
and The Great Fire of London, RE – Why 

Christmas Matters to Christians?, DT – Moving Pictures, PE – Dance, 

ICT - Creating Media-  Digital Painting, Science – Living Things and Their Habitats. 

Have a wonderful half term, relax and recharge for the final term of 2024.  

  

Mrs Betts and Mrs Blacker 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 2- Ms Rae 

In English Class Two have been working hard to complete their final set of instruction  
activity. We also did self-assessments to work out what went well and what we could do  
differently next time. The work we produced was fantastic! 
  
In maths, Year 3 and 4 we have been continuing to focus on column addition and  
subtraction, while Year 5 and 6 have started looking at fractions including equivalent  
fractions and finding the fraction's simplest form. To do this we have needed the skills we 
learnt last week on common factors and it hasn't been anything like as scary as we all first 
thought. 
  
We have completed our geography unit this week with the final lessons looking at Asia and 
understanding different time zones. The children were fascinated to learn how it is decided 
what time it is in different countries. 
  
As a link to our English work on instructions we followed instructions to draw some  

incredible haunted houses in art with everyone being able to identify the different parts  

required for useful instructions.  

PE has been lots of fun this week doing PE inside due to the weather by doing Air-Hock 

and adjusting our techniques to successfully get a ping pong ball into cones from different 

distances. This proved so popular with the entire class with everyone determined to do well 

and everyone celebrating when their classmates were successful. 



 

 

 

AUTUMN/WINTER MENU 
4TH NOVEMBER 2024 - 4TH APRIL 2025 

As of the 4th November you can order lunch till 8am 

on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 



 

 

 

ONLINE SAFETY  



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings 

Nympton Primary School, which entitles your child/ren to re-

ceive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

 

 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

